

February 22, 2023

City of Toronto

Citizens for the Old Town

Corktown Residents & Business Association

Distillery Historic District

Dixon Hall

Enoch Turner Schoolhouse Foundation

Friends of Corktown Common

Gooderham & Worts Neighbourhood Association

Little Trinity Anglican Church

St. Lawrence Market Neighbourhood BI

Bring Back the Don

St. Lawrence Neighbourhood Association

Dear Chair and Members of T&EYCC

Toronto & East York Community Council

Re: TE3.43 Striking a Sub-committee on Metrolinx's Ontario Line

By email: teycc@toronto.ca

Construction

We are writing on behalf of the West Don Lands Committee, a coalition of community-based resident, business, service, environmental and heritage organizations to express our support for creation of a subcommittee of Councillors who represent Wards through which the Ontario Line will be constructed.

Our members have already engaged extensively with Metrolinx, Infrastructure Ontario, Ward 10 and 13 Councillors and City staff on Ontario Line issues specific to the Corktown Station and the Don Yard in the West Don Lands. We are well aware of the complex impacts that will be experienced by communities as well as the opportunities afforded by timely and coordinated engagement.

While Metrolinx has committed to establishing local Construction Liaison Committees for Corktown and other stations along the line, we see an urgent need for co-ordination at the Councillor level on issues that are shared along the entire line through the proposed sub-committee.

Yours truly,

Cynthia Wilkey, Co-Chair, wilkeycj@gmail.com

416-892-8941

avelbey

John Wilson, Co-Chair johnwilson338@gmail.com

416 432-2544

Councillor Malik CC. Councillor Moise

Councillor Fletcher